HPAB MEETING MINUTES – FEBRUARY 1, 2011

(originally scheduled for January 27, 2011)
Attending:  Nancy Arcieri, Vic Bary,  Myron Borden, Kinney Clark, Matthew Cohen, Michael Mason, Ron Meeks, Teresa Montani, Maureen Strazdon, Mary Wilford, Carolyn Youngs
Each member introduced him/herself.  Maureen thanked last year’s members for their work and the new members for volunteering.  Some members handed in Oaths of Office and Citizen Leadership Forms.
Maureen announced that the Board meets every fourth Thursday at 7:30 at Community Center and stressed the importance of attending meetings.  

The Board agreed that assigning priorities to the many possible activities we could do worked well last year and that we should do the same this year.  Top priority items chosen are:
· Continuing with the North Cranford Historic District to get the District fully approved by the Township.  

· Maureen has contacted Tara re getting proposal on the Township agenda and will do so again
· Vic has described all 525 buildings in the database (175 of them are missing – Kinney will check)
· Vic’s article on NCHD appeared in Patch on January 2
· Mary, Jean, and Carolyn spoke to several of the Township’s new officials on Jan 1

· Kinney reported that the Historic Property Reinvestment Act that was recently passed by the State, that automatically qualifies buildings in historic districts for funds, should help acceptance
· Begin fireplace reinstallation fundraising as soon as we get word it will be kept in Cranford
· We need to follow up with Barbara Fuller of Union County re how to go about it
· We need to follow up with tile manufacturers (L'esperance Tile Works, Motawi, Pewabic) 
· The group liked the idea of bags with tile pictures so we will investigate
· It was suggested that we do a mailing to all Cranford citizens asking for funds 
· Revise A Cruise Through Cranford’s Architecture (Video)

· We need to start looking for funding

· We need to complete the script and add trends since the ‘60s
· Maureen will write a letter to the state asking about the mitigation grant funds we were supposed to get – Kinney will get her the address
Non-priority projects are:
· Work on other historic districts (Sunny Acres, Roosevelt Manor, etc.) after the NCHD is approved
· Continue writing articles on Character of Cranford for the Chronicle and write periodic columns for Martha Garcia’s column on Cranford.Patch.com
· We will work on Walking Tours and promote the ones we have as time permits
· We will participate in the 140th Cranford Anniversary as we get more information

Maureen reported that the Wednesday Morning Club will reschedule our presentation for next year since we can’t make it on February 8
Maureen reported that “HPAB Saves Historic Fireplace” was #8 of the Top 10 Topics of 2010 on Patch
We are again co-sponsoring the Annual Preservation Award with the Historical Society.  On behalf of HPAB Maureen had suggested the Episcopal Church, the house on Cranford Ave at Arlington, and Centennial Village.  [Update:  The Preservation Award Pot Luck Supper will be on Sunday, March 27 from 4pm-6pm at the Hanson House – the award will be given to the Episcopal Church.  All HPAB members are urged to attend.]
The Board officially accepted the 2010 HPAB Annual Report as written by Maureen.  She will send it to the Township.
The next HPAB meetings will be on Thursday, February 24, and March 24 at the Community Center at 7:30.
